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Cape Breton Highland’s Golf Club Society
2016 Annual General Meeting

January 22nd, 2017
St John’s Hall, North Ingonish
The meeting commenced at 1:00pm.
Executive members in attendance:  Marcel McKeough, Barry MacDonald, Mike Dunphy, Terry Grant, Margaret Tubrett, Keith Hawley, Joe MacNeil, Russell MacLellan & Leo Gene Donovan.
Regrets: Judy MacSween
There were ten additional club members in attendance.
1 Review of minutes

Marcel McKeough reviewed the minutes from the 2016 AGM.

                  Motion to approve: Mike Dunphy              Seconded: Keith Hawley
2 Annual Report of Directors

                Club President, Marcel McKeough reviewed 2016 season.
· The club has contributed $11 208 for the purchase of new flags, pins, cups and tee markers.  

· Play increased by approximately 25% in 2016

· There will be no fee increases for club members in 2017 
· Course will open at 7:00 am

· Member pre booking of rounds will increase from 5 days to 14 days

· No update on clubhouse renovations, no major renovations are planned
· Correction on tournament dates, ladies field day will be played on July 6th
· The Club handicap computer will be moved to the first floor of  the clubhouse

3 Financial Report
                The club treasurer, Mike Dunphy presented the financial report. 
               Mike thanked Gerard Aucoin & Derrick Hawley for their assistance & support in preparing the financial           report.
              Motion to approve: Barry MacDonald              Seconded: Leo Gene Donovan
4 Appointment of Auditor

             Gerard Aucoin was appointed auditor for the club.
             Motion to approve: Keith Hawley              Seconded: Leo Gene Donovan


5 Junior Report

            Junior coordinator Leo Gene Donovan reviewed the 2016 junior season and discussed the following challenges in 2017.  
· Filling the junior coordinator position

· The possible loss of a driving range facility

· Insurance coverage for juniors

· Development of a lesson plan

6 Election of Officers
       All current executive members are staying on for the 2017 season.

         President: Marcel McKeough

         Vice President: Barry MacDonald
        Treasurer: Mike Dunphy

          Secretary: Terry Grant

          Executive members: Leo Gene Donovan, Margaret Tubrett , Judy MacSween , Keith Hawley, Russell MacLellan & Joe MacNeil
          Motion to approve: Marcel McKeough              Seconded: Ann MacLean

7. Open Forum        
The possible reversal of the bylaw amendment, which stated that membership, was no longer required to purchase a seasonal golfing pass.  This change will be prepared for the 2017 AGM.

Meeting adjourned @ 2:00pm

	


